

October 27th, 2022

- I. CALL TO ORDER
- II. ROLL CALL
- III. MOMENT OF SILENCE
- IV. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE
- V. PASSING OF AGENDA
 - Passed as presented
- VI. PASSING OF MINUTES
 - Chairwoman Reese moved to add "sent one back for modifactions" to her report
 - Pro Tempore Martin moved to amend Pawoween to Pawloween
- VII. SPECIAL BUSINESS
 - Rules Test
- VIII. STUDENT FORUM
 - No Students opted to speak
- IX. OFFICER REPORTS
 - President Sandvig reported that she is working on her monthly report for the SGA newsletter. She met with
 Dr. Borah about the QEP launch event. She wrote the memorandum and Dr. White asked some great
 questions and a meeting with the Bird representative will be held in the coming future.
 - Madame Vice President reported that she met with the chairs and they discussed the food pantry and will
 have Bethany Green come speak to us about it. She also discussed step thing and our theme is clarified
 - Sir Secretary reported that the SGA Tailgate Sweatshirts have been ordered.
 - Freshman Forum Advisor Callahan reported that two students from freshman forum are here and that yesterday was their first meeting with actual reports. She said she wants to pair the Freshman Forum Members up with senators
 - Pro-Tempore Martin had no report.
 - Historian Batchelor had no report.
 - DIA Hardin reported that tomorrow is her monthly meeting liaison with DDEI and that she will have more to say next week.
 - Communications Director Conkle reported that she has had a busy week with graphics and that her Canva account is back up.

X. CHAIR REPORTS

- Chairwoman Reese reported that they approved one and denied one. She reported that spring allocations open on November 1st and close November 22nd and reopen on January 3rd in 2023.
- Chairwoman Austin had no report.
- Chairman Oyewale had Senator Ledlow report that the purchase order for the market bus has been generated and that the bus interest has peaked, and that they will be selecting them on a first come first serve basis. She also spoke on the SGA meal deliverance and pickup for the food pantry.
- Chairwoman Melton reported that the QEP launch is this coming Tuesday and to see her to help out with the event. She also requested help with hanging up posters.
- Chairwoman Medrano reported that an issue came up with legislators because of the rules that govern them. She said the senators will be assigned councilmen in that place.

If you are unable to attend a meeting, let Will know by 8 A.M. on the Thursday the meeting is scheduled by emailing wdriver@una.edu

XI. SHARED GOVERNANCE

XII. OLD BUSINESS

- SGA Tailgate
 - Sir Secretary spoke on how the tailgating space was reserved, how the sweatshirts were ordered, and the senators will have the opportunity to help with it.
 - The question on having waters at the tent was brought up.
- Endowment Scholarship Fundraiser
 - Pro-tempore Martin spoke on her speaking with her roommate for a spirit night. She also said that these events do not have to be a one and done thing. Many can be had.

XIII. NEW BUSINESS

- Holiday Soup Kitchen.
 - Chief of Staff Cooper said he has been in contact with people. He says it would be nice to give back to the community.
 - Senator Purinton asked about possibly partnering with ROTC.

XIV. OPEN DISCUSSION

- Madame President inquired about volunteers to hand out candy to children at Kilby Laboratory School at 1:30 on Monday.
- Sir Secretary spoke about how the letters will not be distributed for secret pen pals this week.
- Chairwoman Reese inquired about the inter-president's council.
 - Pro-Tempore Martin informed that the President's Round Table will be its replacement.

XV. ADVISOR'S REPORT

XVI. ANNOUNCEMENTS

- October 31st, Thanksgiving Meal Registration for Students
- November 1st, 11-1:30 PM, Harrison Plaza
- November 5th, SGA Recognition at Football Game
- November 11th, 11 AM GUC Performance Center Veteran's Day
- April 6th, Higher Education Day

XVII. SENATOR OF THE WEEK

Senator of the week is

XVIII. PEP

- Pep to Chief of Staff Cooper for helping Senator Purinton after the Ghost Walk
- Pep to Madame President, Madame Vice President, and Sir Secretary for taking Senator Purinton to the hospital
- Pep to Freshman Forum Advisor Callahan's costume
- Pep to Communication Director Conkle's costume
- Pep to the Freshman Forum members for showing up to the meeting
- Pep to Communication Director Conkle
- Pep to Senator Andrews
- Pep to Senator Wright
- Pep to Sir Secretary for showing up to class
- Pep Senator Willis
- Pep Senator Franklin

XIX. ADJOURNMENT

Respectfully Submitted,

Sir Secretary, Will Driver

If you are unable to attend a meeting, let Will know by 8 A.M. on the Thursday the meeting is scheduled by emailing wdriver@una.edu